
MAHONING TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING

MINUTES


March 22, 2017


CALL TO ORDER:
Franklin Ruch called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm at the Mahoning Township Building, 2685 Mahoning Drive East, Lehighton, PA 18235

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 
MOMENT OF SILENCE: A moment of silence was taken for the passing of Charles Eidem and Esther Hartman.
PRESENT:

Franklin Ruch, Chairman; John Wieczorek, Vice Chairman; Bruce Steigerwalt, Supervisor; Robert Slaw, Supervisor; Thomas Nanovic, Solicitor and Natalie D. Haggerty, Secretary-Treasurer
ABSENT:

Brian Reeser, Supervisor

HEARING TO DETERMINE VACATING WILLOW DRIVE 

Public hearing was held to determine vacating Willow Drive. Franklin Ruch communicated that during this year’s road inspection Willow Drive was found to be unsafe.  Willow Drive is very narrow, the guide rail is constructed of two by fours and the bridge is constructed of pipe with dirt on top.  For safety reasons the township wants to close. Resident Dorothy Fritz 507 Fritz Drive, shared that it was a stage coach road. Our family has owned a farm for over sixty years and we use Willow Drive. It would be sad to see it closed.  Hopes are that we would be able to get in to plow the meadow.  It will be missed terribly. Mostly local traffic uses Willow Drive. Franklin Ruch advised that once it’s vacated it reverts back to the property owner.  Bruce Steigerwalt asked if the school bus uses Willow Drive.  Dorothy didn’t know if it was being used this school year.  
ORDINANCE #2017-1 VACATING WILLOW DRIVE
MOTION
Bruce Steigerwalt made a motion to adopt Ordinance #2017-1 Vacating Willow Drive. Seconded by John Wieczorek.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw, yes. 4-0 vote.  Motion carried. 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
Colin Rehrig, 172 Ashtown Drive: Present in the past about truck traffic on Ashtown Drive.  I’m here to let you know that Leivengood is hauling big equipment in and using Ashtown Drive.  I am asking if the township can restrict trucks.  He believes a truck hit the bridge and created all the damage that the borough fixed. The speed on Ashtown Drive is terrible.  Can we get one of those blinking speed limit signs?  I pick up litter on Ashtown Drive and on Mall Road, the litter is really bad. Is there something the township can do about these problems?  I will be sharing the truck traffic issue with Lehighton Borough.   
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
John Wieczorek made a motion to approve the Minutes of the March 8, 2017 Board of Supervisors Meeting.  Seconded by Bruce Steigerwalt. John Wieczorek, yes; Franklin Ruch, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw, yes 4-0 vote Motion carried. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Resolution New Bank Account/Signature Cards-JTNB
Resolution #2017-15 Authorization Resolution naming JTNB as depository for the funds of Mahoning Township 

MOTION: John Wieczorek made a motion to adopt Resolution #2017-15 Authorization Resolution naming JTNB as depository for the funds of Mahoning Township.  Seconded by Robert Slaw.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw. 4-0 vote Motion carried.  

Carbon County Commissioners requesting letter of support for RACP Grant to complete phase 1A of the Emergency Operations and Training Center

MOTION: Bruce Steigerwalt made a motion to send a letter of support; supporting the counties RACP grant application.  Seconded by John Wieczorek.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw, yes 4-0 vote Motion carried. 
OLD BUSINESS:
Ratify PKR Settlement Agreement
MOTION: Bruce Steigerwalt made a motion to ratify PKR Settlement Agreement.  Seconded by Franklin Ruch.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw, yes.  4-0 vote.  Motion carried.  
CORRESPONDENCE:

Franklin Ruch made a motion to accept and place on file the correspondence dated March 22, 2017. Seconded by John Wieczorek.  John Wieczorek, yes; Franklin Ruch, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw, yes. 4-0 vote.  Motion carried. 
****CARBON COUNTY OFFICE OF PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT, LUKE GRAVER, CONSERVATION DISTRICT TECHNICIAN

RE:  SCHNEIDER HOME PROJECT ADEQUACY REVIEW

***JTNB

RE: LETTER OF THANKS

***CARL FAUST

RE: SHARED AN EMAIL RECEIVED FROM SCOTT BECKER REGARDING PROPOSAL FOR RENOVATION OF TOWNSHIP BUILDING.  

Discussion of proposal received. Franklin Ruch asked the Board if we want to approve the proposal and move ahead with the exception of black line drawings.  Robert Slaw questioned if the plans will need an architectural stamp.  Township office will check with Carl Faust. 

MOTION: John Wieczorek made a motion to accept the Scott Becker proposal and move ahead with the drawings.  Seconded by Robert Slaw.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw, yes 4-0 vote Motion carried. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Police Committee:
· Audie Mertz, Chief is requesting permission to attend seminar in Harrisburg on April 6-9th at a cost of $516.86.  Audie shared that it is a labor seminar, topic of discipline and arbitration, presented by the FOP.

MOTION: John Wieczorek made a motion to approve the request from Audie Mertz to attend seminar on April 6-9th.  Seconded by Robert Slaw.  Franklin Ruch, yes; John Wieczorek, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw, yes 4-0 vote.  Motion carried. 

· John Wieczorek shared discussion that took place at the police committee meeting.  Discussed vacation and comp time and banking it.  Police manual updated it now includes Tasers. Requesting activity log sheets.  
· John emailed Brian Reeser about having a police committee meeting. He shared that he started a new job and is working 12 hour shifts and cannot be on police committee.  Robert Slaw will fill the vacancy.   
Road Committee: 

· Bruce Steigerwalt asked if we ordered signs and if we received discount?  Nevin Frey replied yes. 
· Bruce and Nevin went up to Twin Crest Drive to look into a property owner request for guide rail.  The guide rail request is subsequent of several vehicle accidents resulting in damage to her property.  Nevin advised the property owner that the township wouldn’t install guiderail, perhaps the property owner can do something outside of the township right of way. 
· Oak Grove Drive pipe issue will have to sit. It’s is currently under a couple feet of snow.  

· In contact with PennDOT regarding a fix of a problem at the intersection of Gilberts Hill and Route 443.

· Problems with Truck #36 and we need to look into fixing the issue permanently.  We can’t continue with these large bills.  Nevin will reach out to Rentchers.  
· The paver motors are on a shelve at Pencor, will set up a date next week. 

· The township needs to decide 2017 paving projects.  Suggest we do a couple projects and have a couple alternates. (Portions of: Troxell’s Hill, Gilbert Hill, and Upper Nis Hollow). (Tar and Chip: Meadowbrook, Frederick’s Grove, Laurel, Grist Mill and alternate Ashtown). 

· Investigate hosting a recycling event. (A lot of dumping of televisions)
OFFICIALS:
Thomas Nanovic: Received a call about a subdivision, checking to see if there can be further development. 

Franklin Ruch: There will be an executive session at the conclusion of the meeting for legal and personnel. 

Resident Dorothy Fritz thanked all for snow plowing. 
ADJOURNMENT:
MOTION

Bruce Steigerwalt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 PM.  Seconded by John Wieczorek.  John Wieczorek, yes; Franklin Ruch, yes; Bruce Steigerwalt, yes and Robert Slaw 4-0 vote. Motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted,

Natalie D. Haggerty 

Secretary-Treasurer
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